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Not Yet Approved 
Carrollwood Recreation District Board Organizational Meeting Minutes 

February 12, 2018 —  
 

THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS 
SAID. THE NOTES CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE 

TRANSCRIBING EXACT PHRASING AS CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 
 

1. Call To Order 
President Mark Snellgrove Called The Meeting To Order: 6:05 p.m. 
 
2. Roll Call 
 
Members present: 
Mike Carelli Original Carrollwood Park Not Present 
Joe Costa Secretary  Present 
Michael “Mickey” J. Jaap Vice President & Rec Center Chair Present 
Paul Siddall Grounds Chair  Present 
Ryan Maas Treasurer Not Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair Not Present 
Jessica Rasemont Community Development  Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair  Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
 

• Six members of the board present. 
 

• Organization session. Trustee Jaap verbally named the officers including: President 
Snellgrove, Vice President Jaap, Treasurer Maas, Secretary Costa. No changes were made to the 
officers. 

 
• Organizational Meeting Adjourned at 6:07 pm. 
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Not Yet Approved 
Carrollwood Recreation District Board Executive Meeting Minutes 

February 12, 2018 —  
 

THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS 
SAID. THE NOTES CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE 

TRANSCRIBING EXACT PHRASING AS CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 
 

1. Call To Order 
President Mark Snellgrove Called The Meeting To Order: 6:07 p.m. 
 
2. Roll Call 
 
Members present: 
Mike Carelli Original Carrollwood Park Present 
Joe Costa Secretary  Present 
Michael “Mickey” J. Jaap Vice President & Rec Center Chair Present 
Paul Siddall Grounds Chair  Present 
Ryan Maas Treasurer Not Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair  Present 
Jessica Rasemont Community Development  Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair  Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
 

• CRD meeting minutes from December were given to Trustee Costa to make corrections. 
• No corrections were necessary. 

 
• Executive Meeting Adjourned at 6:29 pm. 
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Not Yet Approved 
Carrollwood Recreation District Board Meeting Minutes 

February 12, 2018  
 

THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS 
SAID. THE NOTES CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE 

TRANSCRIBING EXACT PHRASING AS CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 
 
1. Call To Order 
President Mark Snellgrove Called The Meeting To Order: 6:31 p.m. 
 
2. Roll Call  
 
Members present: 
Mike Carelli Original Carrollwood Park Present 
Joe Costa Secretary  Present 
Michael “Mickey” J. Jaap Vice President & Rec Center Chair Present 
Paul Siddall Grounds Chair  Present 
Ryan Maas Treasurer Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair  Present 
Jessica Rasemont Community Development Departed at 8:05 pm Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair  Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
3. Determination of Quorum — requiring a minimum of 6 CRD members. Yes. 
 
4. Public Comment 
 

• Trustee Snellgrove presented a brief history of the CRD Board and Original Carrollwood, then 
informed visitors that Chamberlain High School principal, Jake Russell would speak. 
 

• Resident — Cory Stewart would like to have his wedding at White Sands beach on October 
Yet7th 2018 at 4:00 p.m. He would like it to be part of his family history. He will hire a com-
pany to pressure wash the dock and the concrete and to clean the sand at the beach. Trustee 
Snellgrove told Mr. Stewart that the board would address the wedding when we discussed 
White Sands Beach business. 
 

Presentation — Mr. Jake Russell, Principal of Chamberlain High School, came from Sickles 
High School. Principal Russell was appointed in April of 2017 and took over as principal in 
June. He knows that the school needs work and he has a plan to address the schools’ issues. 
Chamberlain School Stats include: 1,600 kids, 85% on free or reduced lunch. Challenges 
included, non-English speaking students. Proficiency in reading is low. Working with Adams, 
Sligh, Memorial and Van Buren middle schools to improve literacy. Community involvement is 
lacking.  
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Dr. Jazrick Haggins, AP of Curriculum at Chamberlain, was also present. He outlined two major 
educational goals, including, student performance and instructional priorities. Data has 
demonstrated that students are lacking literacy skills. Instructional priorities: Reading with 
purpose. Literacy, reading and writing is now a priority in all areas of study. There is a new 
focus on instructing teachers in every subject on lesson and curriculum planning. There is also a 
program to provide Positive Behavioral Support and rewards for students. It has proven 
beneficial to show struggling teachers how a high-performance classroom functions. The 
purpose is to both teach and inspire.  
 
Chamberlain has been awarded an AP Capstone designation. Students who graduate with AP 
Capstone on their diploma, stand out during the college admission process. Chamberlain will 
also have a Health and Science Academy.  

 
• No other comments were made 
• Public Comment Closed 7:25 p.m. 

 
• 5. Approve Consent Agenda 

 
• Motion from Trustee Carelli to: approve the consent agenda. 
• Seconded by Trustee Siddall 
• Vote: 9 in favor, 0 against 

 
 
6. Regular Agenda 
 
Ryan Maas — Treasurer Matters 
 

• Audit is complete. It is posted on the CRD website. We went over budget in community 
development. The auditor recommended that we make a motion or amend the budget if 
we are going to go over budget again. There was also a coding issue in reimbursing 
travel. We cannot lump travel into employee pay.  

 
• Motion from Trustee Maas to: accept the audit. 
• Seconded by Trustee Jaap 
• Vote: 9 in favor, 0 against 

 
Mark Snellgrove — President’s Agenda 
 

• No CRD meeting in January 
• Annual request for Off Duty Deputies has been submitted for Spring Break (Dates: 

March 9-18) 
• John Probst said that he is pleased with Greenview  
• The Trustee referenced The Tampa Bay Times legal notice. 
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Vice President Mickey Jaap — Tennis & Recreation Center Chair 
 

• Trustee Jaap: Mickey Jaap announced that he would resign from the board. He no longer 
wants to be Vice President of the Board. He has enjoyed serving on the board. 

 
Michael Carelli — Original Carrollwood Park 
 

• Camp Gladiator will get back to the Trustee about having  
Camp Gladiator at OCP. 

• Looked into replacing the tables at WSB. Instead, the tables have been refurbished by Chuck 
Kim. They have also been cabled down to the peer.  

• Motion activated lights have been installed at WSB. The will stay on for a short period of time. 
It would change behavior (of those trespassing after hours). 

• The roof over the pavilion at WSB was never properly sealed. Water has damaged the endcaps. 
A number of contractors looked at the work and did not want the job. Complete Maintenance, 
Inc. has provided an estimate of $18,950.00 to repair. Trustee Snellgrove has said that the only 
place we have money is Community Development. As required, three companies were solicited.  

 
• Motion from Trustee Rasemont to: hire Complete Maintenance, Inc., to repair the pa-

vilion at White Sands Beach — if the owner can provide a valid General Contractor’s 
license.  

• Seconded by Trustee Carelli 
• Vote: 9 in favor, 0 against 

 
• Resident: Missy Siddall, who has just gotten a dog, would like to have additional parking at 

Original Carrollwood Park. Trustee Carelli explained that a parking lot at OCP would cause 
other issues, such as, parking problems and dangerous overflow onto Orange Grove Drive. He 
also does not want the softball teams to park there. Trustee Shidler, also voiced his concern 
about having a parking lot, because the lot would be directly across from his street, Phoenix 
Circle.  
 

• Trustee Siddall: would like John Probst to repair lights at OCP. 
 
Kevin Shidler — White Sands Beach Chair: 
 

• Trustee Shidler: The wedding at WSB is not a good idea, because we cannot close the beach to 
residents. Mr. Stewart said he did not expect that and did not worry about residents being 
present during the ceremony. Trustee Jaap, said that 75 people exceeds the number of people 
allowed at a private party. Trustee Shidler proposed an option: Mr. Stewart could rent WSB 
and have 25 non-Original Carrollwood Residents at his party. Any OC residents who attended 
would not count toward that number. So, it is possible of have more people than 25. The 
Trustee went on to say that Mr. Stewart could have the wedding if he rented the beach and 
followed all the rules of WSB. Trustee Shidler will work with Mr. Stewart after he books the 
beach through proper channels. 
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David O’Donnell — Scotty Cooper Park Chair 
 

• Trustee O’Donnell: There is still and issue with paying the roofer at SCP. Otherwise, the park 
looks good now that landscaping is done. The Trustee is trying to get closure on the roof issue. 
 

• Trustee Snellgrove: The sprinklers from SCP to Dale Mabry are now working. 
 
Paul Siddall — Grounds Chair 

• Will get with Greenview and see what sprinklers need to be fixed on the islands. 
• Residents are complaining about the trees on Lake Carroll Way. The Trustee also proposes 

putting an OC sign in the median.  
 
Jessica Rasemont — Community Development 
 

• Trustee Carelli said that Trustee Rasement has been looking into installing a volleyball court, 
which needs to be 40’ by 80’ by 18 inches deep. That’s 24 yards of sands. The cost would be 
approximately $18,000.00. In speaking to suppliers, the sand alone would be $11,000. The 
board will not move forward with the volleyball court. 

 
Other Business 
 

• Trustee Jaap found CRD notes, old enough to be destroyed, but he thought that 
someone might be interested in looking at them.  
 

• Trustee Jaap reiterated his desired to resign from the board effective February 12, 2018 
after the close of business. He also mentioned having read the bylaws. There is no 
specific procedure for appointing new members. 

 
• Motion from Trustee Jaap: to destroy all records prior to 2007. 
• Seconded by Trustee Maas 
• Vote: 8 in favor, 0 against 

 
 

• Motion from Trustee Jaap: to appoint Suzan Giunta as a Trustee effective immediately at 
close of business on February 12, 2018 

• Seconded by Trustee Costa 
• Vote: 8 in favor, 0 against 

 
• Motion from Trustee Costa: to adjourn 
• Seconded by Trustee Maas 
• Vote: 8 in favor, 0 against 

 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:37 pm 
 
Meeting minutes humbly submitted by Trustee Costa 



As Corrected 

February 12, 2018 

 

CRD Meeting Minutes from 12/11/17 taken by Trustee Ryan Maas 

Executive Meeting 12/11/17 

Called to Order my Trustee Snellgrove at 6:06 PM 

Members not present: Trustees Joseph Costa, Michael Jaap, David O’Donnell, and Kevin Shidler. 

Board members reviewed the 11/13/17 meeting minutes. Trustee Snellgrove gathered corrections from 
members to deliver to Trustee Costa. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:29PM 

 

CRD Meeting 12/12/17   6:30 PM  

1. Call to Order by Trustee Snellgrove at 6:30 PM 
2. Roll Call-All members present except Trustee Costa 
3. Quorum-YES; Trustee Jaap  arrived at 6:35 PM and  Trustee Shidler arrived at 6:37 PM 
4. Public Comment-  

i. Resident Bobby Taylor-informed the Trustees regarding his concern for an 
individual that had approached him in his driveway at ~10:30 AM on 12/2/2017 
asking for money and to borrow his cell phone.  Resident then saw the 
individual proceed to the next door neighbor only to have the individual return 
back to his driveway informing Mr. Taylor that “he was able to use the 
neighbor’s phone”. The individual was then seen making his way to White Sands 
Beach.  Resident followed behind and found individual at White Sands Beach 
yelling at an unknown female.  Law Enforcement was eventually called and the 
individuals were intercepted [at a location other than White Sands Beach] and 
questioned and sent on their way. 

ii. Resident Brian Hughes-Informed the Trustees that he found a knife at White 
Sands Beach the same day in the same area where the 2 individuals had been 
seen at the beach. Resident said a police report was filed.  Resident also brought 
up and read a response from the Crime Watch Email he had received after 
bringing up the unknown individuals to the Crime Watch email operator. 

iii. Resident Suzanne Huffman-Inquiring about having a USTA 3 woman tennis 
Team and use of tennis courts during the daytime on every other Monday.  



Mentioned that she emailed the office. She also commented that the tennis 
courts are very well-kept. 

iv. Rafael Jimenez-Is here to follow up from last meeting. Fitness trainer with Camp 
Gladiator – commented that he has the necessary insurance paperwork and 
location agreement and is proposing free community workouts to test the area 
and interest. 

Public Comment closed at 6:50PM 
 

5. Consent agenda was approved-Motion by Trustee Rasemont and second by Trustee Maas. All 
members in favor. 
 

6. Regular Agenda 
a. Treasurer-Trustee Maas: Informed the board that our current accounting and 

bookkeeping firm is raising fees and requiring an executed Engagement Letter to 
continue services to the CRD.  As a result of the increases (from $300/month presently 
to $375/month along with separate charges for preparing tax forms), Trustee Maas 
solicited bids from other firms in the area and firms that were recommended from the 
auditor, Mr. John Keelan. No bids were received that were worthwhile of making a 
switch to a new accounting and bookkeeping firm.   
Trustee Maas made a motion to continue services with Accounting and Consulting 
Professionals at the new monthly rate of $375.00, together with incidentals for the 
preparation of quarterly and yearly tax forms.  Trustee Carelli seconded the motion.   
All Trustees were in favor.  

 
b. President-Trustee Snellgrove informed the board of the need to publish the schedule of 

meetings for 2018.  Trustee Maas made a Motion to approve the CRD’s schedule of 
meetings for 2018 (found attached to the meeting agenda); to be held at the 
Carrollwood Recreation Center, 3515 McFarland Road, Tampa, Florida 33618; and 
authorize Secretary Costa to publish in a local newspaper of general circulation in 
Hillsborough County, Florida as soon as possible. Trustee Shidler seconded the motion.  
All Trustees in favor. 
Trustee Siddall suggested that the fill-in staff for the Office also receive a holiday bonus. 
Board members agreed and decided on a gift amount not to exceed $75.00. 

  
c. VP/Rec Center/Tennis: 

VP- Trustee Jaap updated the board on Annual Records Management compliance and 
that last year the board reported destroying 1.5 cubic feet and that the same amount 
will be disposed this year. All Trustees were reminded to bring in any records from 
September 30, 2007 and prior to the next monthly meeting. 
Trustee Jaap asked Resident Suzanne Huffman if the USTA is a commercial league.  The 
response given was no, and that it is more of a club consisting of 9 players, 3 of which 



are OC residents. The request is for 3 courts at the beginning of the match, which then 
parses down to two courts. 
Trustee Snellgrove brought up the other club that uses the courts during the daytime 
and if this would cause a scheduling conflict. 
Trustee Jaap recommended that reservations be made for 3 months in advance with 
the CRD office and we can see how it goes. Resident was informed that an OC resident 
should be in attendance while the courts are in use. 
Trustee Snellgrove informed the board and attendees that the lighting is to be repaired 
this coming week and that the line feeding power to the courts for the lighting has been 
repaired. 
Trustee Carelli asked resident her opinion as to how the OC courts are on a scale of A-F 
compared to the other courts her league has played on.  Mrs. Huffman gave the courts 
an overall grade of “A-“ and said the HCC courts were a “C”.  She commented that 
NorthDale has clay courts so if would not be an accurate comparison. 
 

d. OCP: Trustee Carelli informed the board about the repair needed to the roof beam at 
WSB pier.  A photo was presented showing wood rot from the end of the beam and 
beyond the supporting pole.  The reason appeared to be a poor design from the start.  
After multiple requests to contractors for an assessment, only one company responded.  
The company suggested repairing the rotted wood with a synthetic material and then 
sealing and painting all wood after the repair.  It was also suggested that from the top of 
the beam, where the roof has a reverse peak, that that area be sealed as well so no 
sitting water penetrated through to the supporting wood beam. 
Trustee Jaap asked that Trustee Carelli determine if the beach would need to be closed 
to conduct the repairs. 

 
Rafael Jimenez with Camp Gladiator informed the board that he plans to do a free trial 
workout at OCP. IT would be on Saturdays.  The Rec Center would be used for parking.  
The Camp will be marketed in the Caroler in February.  
Trustee Carelli asked that Mr. Jimenez confirm and share the insurance policy before 
marketing the Camp.  
 

e. WSB-Trustee Shidler – lake results are favorable. Trustee informed board about picnic 
tables being stacked on top of one another at the end of the pier.  Plan is to secure the 
tables to the deck so this is less likely to happen in the future.  
Trustee is also addressing needed repairs to the grills.  An estimate came in over $2000 
from Just Grilling, however it is believed that the grills can be fixed for much less. 
Trustee Shidler spoke to the concerns of the residents and the unknown individuals that 
were at WSB on 12/2/17. Trustee informed the residents that contacting law 
enforcement is safer and more appropriate if a situation has occurred at the beach or if 
the resident(s) feels there are unauthorized individuals at the beach.  WSB has an active 
ongoing trespass that can be used by law enforcement against individuals not 



authorized at the beach. Trustee explained that as residents, all [residents] need to 
“police” WSB and call law enforcement if such is needed. 
Trustee Jaap -The CRD is a maintenance board and is not a policing entity-the 
Hillsborough County Sherriff must handle trespassers.  
Trustee Snellgrove informed the board and attendees that a board member is not 
required to be present or be the one to contact/meet with law enforcement to trespass 
an individual. Trustee also questioned whether there should be lights at the end of the 
pier? 
Trustee Carelli suggested security lights (motion –sensor) to illuminate dark areas. 
Trustee Shidler will obtain quotes. 
Trustee Rasemont will be writing a section in the Caroler and on social Media regarding 
how and when law enforcement can be contacted; especially in light of the 12/2/17 
events and information shared by Mr. Taylor and Mr. Hughes.  
 

f. Scotty Cooper-Trustee O’Donnell: no new business; Check #12322 from 9/29/2017 is 
being held until the roof work is fully completed. Trustee has communicated with the 
roofing company about such, and the company is aware of the check being held until 
the scope of work is completed to satisfaction of the Trustee. 
 

g. Grounds- Trustee Siddall: Lake Carroll Way entrance- bushes are scheduled to be 
trimmed.  At the moment, the bushes are covering up a good portion of the wall 
entrance. Also, new grass will be needed in parts of the median on Lake Carroll Way 
once the irrigation system is functioning properly. 
Trustee Maas updated the board on the irrigation troubleshooting and repairs; the 
brunt of which is a common ground issue in the wiring. The Board was informed that 
both Trustee Maas and Trustee Snellgrove have been overseeing Aqua Pro’s 
troubleshooting efforts. As of the meeting, invoices for time and material totaled 
$4,771.50.  Trustee Maas spoke with the Owner of Aqua Pro and discussed the need to 
address the board about any further expenditures on the project. Aqua Pro provided an 
updated scope of work for the remainder of the estimated time needed for 
troubleshooting; time and material totaling $1,485.00.  
Trustee Maas also relayed that Aqua Pro discussed alternatives, such as a node and 
doublers (this would create a separate operating system for the 2 zones currently being 
assessed and would place them on a manual switch and timer). 
Trustee Carelli commented that this alternative is not worth it in the long run as the 
nodes can be faulty and time consuming to oversee that these zones would be working 
properly. 
Trustee Maas informed the board that on 12/8/17, he spoke with the lead Technician 
and informed him that if the troubleshooting was not able to be completed by the end 
of the day, to hold off on further work until Trustee can update the board on the 
progress and costs and any further anticipated costs with the irrigation repair. 



Trustee O’Donnell questioned what happened with the well repair and why did that not 
result in a functioning irrigation system and questioned the need to spend so much? 
Trustee Snellgrove explained that to preserve the irrigation system, it was suggested by 
the well company to solve the electrical issues so that all the zones could work properly, 
otherwise it would require constant water pressure on the system which would be 
suboptimal. The project had been originally handled by former Trustee Lias in which he 
submitted the necessary bids. 
Trustee Shidler commented that it seems like Aqua Pro is close to finding the issue and 
any time troubleshooting is needed for wiring issues, it is typically billed at the time and 
materials rate and can be expensive due to the challenge of locating the issue(s).  
Trustee Jaap made a motion to have the board approve payment of the current Aqua 
Pro invoices totaling $4,771.50 and authorization to continue Lake Carroll Way median 
irrigation repairs based on time and material. 
Trustee Carelli seconded the motion. 
All members in favor. 
 

h. Comm. Dev.-Trustee Rasemont: is in the process of obtaining proposals for a Volleyball 
Court (or two) at OCP.  Trustee spoke with local YMCA regarding their courts and 
obtaining the specs. 

 
7. CCA liaison.  None present.  

 
8. Meeting adjourned at 8:28 PM.  Trustee Jaap made motion and Trustee Rasemont seconded 

the motion. All members in favor. 
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